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P.S. Staff report incorrectly cites 41.01 instead of 41.07 in three places 
 
 
 
 
 





P.O. Box 296 
Madison, WI 53701-0296 

(608) 441-8864 
info@madisonpreservation.org 

www.madisonpreservation.org 
 

Dedicated to Preserving Madison’s Historic Places 
A local partner of the National Trust for Historic Preservation 

 
January 5, 2023 
 
 
Re: Filene House Landmark Nomination Review, File #75226 
 
Dear Commissioners, 
  
The Madison Trust for Historic Preservation supports the landmark nomination for the Filene 
House.  This building, in many ways, represents the long history of the credit union movement in 
Madison. There are several reasons that the Madison Trust believes it is important to preserve the 
proposed landmark. 
 
First, the building is not elaborate in its design or construction. It is easy for historic preservationists 
to identify high-culture and unique vernacular architectural features in buildings that contribute to 
our cultural landscape. But in its lack of architectural embellishments, the Filene House represents 
Edward Filene’s advocacy of “economic democracy,” one of the core tenets of the credit union 
movement. Thus, the utilitarian original building and the 1966 additions are representative of 
CUNA’s ethical and cultural foundation.  
 
The construction of the 1950s building was completed with a minimal budget that started with 
donations from individual credit unions. As documented in the nomination, decorative features, 
such as marble in the building’s lobby, were funded or donated by local and state credit union 
leagues. A high level of cooperation across the country was thus required to build the national 
headquarters. Filene House fully represents the movement’s cooperative efforts to promote social 
reform through progressive banking associations. 
 
Through the work undertaken at Filene House, CUNA and the World Council of Credit Unions 
promoted credit unionism around the world, starting the in the 1950s and continuing until the 
organization moved its headquarters to Mineral Point Road in 1979. Cooperation with the 
University of Wisconsin and the federal government allowed CUNA to expand the reach of credit 
unions in Latin America, Asia, Africa, and the Caribbean. Thus, the nomination of the Filene House 
recognizes the organization’s important work, both national and international. 
 
We ask the Commission to approve the nomination to designate the Filene House as a City of 
Madison Landmark, a building that is significant not only to the history of Madison, but also to the 
development of the credit union movement world-wide. 
 
Sincerely, 

Lynn Bjorkman 
Lynn Bjorkman 
President 
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Bailey, Heather

From: @gmail.com
Sent: Friday, January 6, 2023 1:42 PM
To: PLLCApplications
Subject: Oppose Historic Designation for 1617 Sherman

 

Hello, 
 
I’m writing to express my strongest opposition to designating 1617 Sherman a historic site. This is a sad, transparent 
attempt to scuttle the planned – and much needed – housing development proposed at the site. If it was so historic, 
why is it just coming up now? A historic district should stand on its own merits, and not just be proposed at the exact 
moment when it’s a convenient option for wealthy landowners to use to protect their property values.  
 
I am a former employee of CUNA Mutual. This building is not worth protecting. It’s connection and association to the 
movement is fleeting and insignificant, and very little of it remains today. I urge you to see this proposal for what it is 
and to vote against it. The city needs more housing options! 
 
Ian Jamison 

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.  




